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February’s General Meeting

Wednesday, February 20
7 pm

McChesney Room
Topic:  To Make a Difference
Speaker:  Janet P. Grigsby, Ph.D.
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ENGAGING STUDENTS FOR GOOD: Reflections on the community service miniterm and work in progress. The students work for 2 weeks on disaster recovery work, and their academic study about hurricane disasters, Louisiana culture, and the nature of service.

Professor Grigsby's research interests include social inequality, gender, the family and, most recently, service learning and the sociology of disaster.
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At Union, she currently teaches courses on women's health & reproductive issues, demography, the sociology of disaster, as well as introductory sociology. She teaches her department's Community Service Miniterm, which has been taking students to Louisiana each December to do hurricane recovery work.
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CO-PRESIDENTS’ MESSAGE
Happy New Year and Happy Anniversary to our Schenectady Branch!   Although founded in 1902 as the Schenectady College Women’s Club, we officially became a branch of AAUW on January 1, 1923. AAUW is recognizing  our 90th anniversary this year. Congratulations to all those women who gave of their time and efforts to make Schenectady AAUW a viable force for advancing equity for women in this area.

We had a busy and profitable December.  Our December Holiday Brunch and the purse auction was a hit.  We raised over $600 for the Educational Fund thanks to all of you who contributed items for auction through your study or interest group or by purchasing one of our beautiful collection of items.  Through your generosity we were able to give three large bags of toiletries to the YWCA for their Women’s shelter.  Many thanks to all of you.

AAUW again participated in the Girls, Inc., Holiday Shop. Robin Eddy, Pam Haller, Ann Hicks, Arlene Maranvile, Bobbi Richardson, Lois Rowe, and Linda Ward shopped with the girls and helped them wrap their purchases.  It is always nice to see their excitement.  We had our first Arts and Craft afternoon at Bethesda House.  Robin Eddy, Dottie Potochnik, Lois Rowe, Marguerite Pileggi, and Bobbi Richardson spent time with the women getting them started on their knitting and creating Holiday ornaments.  We will continue to share our time with the women at Bethesda House and could use any volunteers and ideas for simple craft projects.  We meet on the 1st and 2nd Tuesday of the month from 1 to 3pm. Give either one of us a call.

Included in this mailing are the Bylaw revisions which address changes in our Board structure.  Some of the changes are mandated by our NYS bylaws and in others we have renamed some Non-board positions to make sure the jobs are maintained without the constraints of term limits.  A new position is that of Communications which combines the positions of Publicity and Webmaster.  Please read over these revisions and attend the February general meeting to vote on these changes.

The year 2013 promises to be a busy one-- we hope to see you at our General meetings and that you will promote AAUW with the possibility of recruiting new members.  May this be a good year for all of you.

Arlene Maranville and Bobbi Richardson


REPAYMENT OF STUDENT LOANS ADVERSELY AFFECT WOMEN

In 2012, AAUW did another research report on the pay gap between men and women.  The expectation would be that there was, at least, a minimum improvement in closing this gap.  Surprisingly, the report demonstrated that “just one year after college, with the ink on their diplomas still fresh, young women are already paid less that male peers are, to the tune of 82 cents, on average, for every dollar paid to men” (www.aauw.org, winter 2013).

In order to close the pay gap, women need to have a higher education degree.  In order to obtain a college degree, many women must have student loans. Once they finish a four-year college, some women are facing loans from $20,000 plus.  It is necessary for them to obtain employment to start paying off the loans.  According to AAUW, “women who graduated in 2007-08 and had a full-time job, in 2009 were paid, on average, $35,296 annually, while men in the same situation were paid $42,918.”   This type of gap makes it harder for women to pay off their loans, and to begin their postgraduate work.

 In today’s society, it has become essential to have a master’s degree. Without it, women cannot compete in the work place and suffer even more from the pay gap. The United States Department of Labor points out that “more than 9% of borrowers default within two years and 13.4% default within three.”  There are serious consequences involved when an individual defaults on his or her loans.  Some of these consequences are: garnishment of a person’s wages without a judgment, seizure of any tax refund, and garnishment of  money from federal benefits they may receive.

Many women are taking advantage of the for-profit schools allowing an individual to earn an on-line degree.  According to Hannah Moulton Belec, Outlook Editor, women comprise 63% of for-profit school students.  Many of these on-line colleges or universities are not regulated and charge high tuition.  The United States Senate did an investigation on these schools only to find that they have ‘abysmal student outcomes.” For those that graduate, many are facing a tuition loan ranging for $50,000 to $70,000.

On a personal note, I’m acquainted with a woman who earned her doctorate on-line at one of these for-profit universities.  She was unemployed and believed that she could obtain a better position with her degree. She graduated from the school and had a $60,000 loan. This woman is still unemployed after three years.

Issues, such as the pay gap, affect women in many areas. A person needs a good job and a fair income in order to pay off her loans. Obtaining a college degree and not having an opportunity to pay off college loans, often places women in a worse position. It’s a no-win situation for them.
Linda Rizzo
MEMBERSHIP NEWS
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We acknowledge the passing of our predecessor, Sondra Grady, who served as Membership Vice President of our branch the past two years.  She will be greatly missed.

Thanks to the recruitment efforts of Arlene Maranville and Bobbi Richardson, the following women joined as e-student affiliates from Schenectady County Community College in November.   Since September, twenty-one students from our College Partner, SCCC, have joined AAUW.

Mickayla Benjamin
Dorene Bynoe
Molly Gwynn
Amber Henry
Laura Johnson

Christine Kendrick
Wendy Krebs
Shavian Martin
Deborah Todd
Victoria Venable

As we move on to the second half of the AAUW year, let us remind you that AAUW offers incentives to entice new members to join.  If new members recruited at an AAUW event open to the public, we can offer them 50% off the national membership dues rate of $49, or $24.50. We are pleased to welcome new member, Anita Paley, who joined at our November program. Please add her personal information to your Directory and make it a point to introduce yourself at future events.

From January 1-March 15, a person joining AAUW will pay half dues for membership for the remainder of the year ending June 30, 2013. If new members are recruited at an AAUW event during this same period, the discount doubles, making national dues just $12.25.  That means we can offer potential new members 75 per cent off AAUW national dues if they join between now and March 15. In addition, a new member joining after March 15, paying a full year’s dues will entitle her to membership at the branch, state, and national levels for the remainder of this year and from July 1, 2013-June 30, 2014.

We can certainly tell people about our outstanding programs, stimulating Study and Interest groups, fund-raising to support EOF and LAF, and interaction with other community groups, but a firsthand opportunity to attend an event and see us in action is the most effective way to sell our branch and AAUW!  Please invite potential new members to attend one of the following upcoming programs with you:

Wednesday., February 20
7 p.m.
McChesney Room
“Engaging Students in Reflections on Community Service”
Wednesday, March 20
TBA
SCCC
“Invisible War”  film

Wednesday, April 17
7 p.m.
TBA
“Project Have Hope”
As always, if you will forward us names and addresses of prospective members, we will be happy to send them a packet of materials about AAUW.  Thank you.

Gerri Pinkerton and Pam Haller


YOU are the “U” in AAUW!
Opportunities Available
February is the time of year when our AAUW Schenectady Chapter begins to organize our leadership team for next year. As co-chairs of the nominating committee, we hope not to miss any of you who might be interested in a leadership position. Those of you who have been leaders in the past and might want to become more involved again, or those of you who would like to get more active in our organization; please call one of us to discuss the opportunities that are available.

The AAUW mission is more important than ever. 

Robin Eddy (346-1683) and Jennie Pennington (372-7503)
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http://onebillionrising.org/pages/one-billion-rising-logos
STRIKE – DANCE – RISE

February 14, Valentine’s Day… time to join one billion of your closest friends to rise up and dance in the streets!

One in three women on the planet will be raped or beaten in her lifetime. That’s ONE BILLION women! On “V-Day,” concerned people around the world will rise up in protest to stop these atrocities. We can join the movement! Visit http://onebillionrising.org to find an event to join. There are many already planned for our area with more being added every day. Check this site often.

February 14 in upstate New York may not be conducive to dancing in the streets, however, you can find other imaginative events to join. For example:

Siena College will have a huge dance event on February14 at 12:30 pm on their quad (check the onebillionrising website for further details)

Not enough dancing? Zoom over to The College of St. Rose (Standish A and B) by 3 pm for another two hours of dancing and rising.

Not only will we be able to advocate to end violence against women, we can also take the opportunity to talk to students about the benefits of AAUW. This is an intergenerational activity that is win-win!

Remember to visit http://onebillionrising.org to watch compelling videos, hear inspiring testimonials, and RSVP to join the movement right in our own backyard!  Elise Russo



Bylaws

A Bylaws Committee was appointed this fall to address the need to restructure our branch Board of Directors. Its goals were as follows:

(1) Align our branch structure with the NYS structure that was put into place last April, (2) Reduce the size of our Board, as recommended by National, and (3) Reclassify some positions as Non-Board Task Force Leaders, as recommended by National
The proposed revisions, identified in italics, in Article VII (Board of Directors) Section 1 (Composition) of the Schenectady Bylaws include:


Elected Officers:

One-year term with option to serve two more years

(1)  President, (2)  Program Vice President, (3)  Membership Vice President (also assumes previous role of Receiver of Dues), (4)  AAUW Funds (EOF) Vice President, (5)  Public Policy Vice President (moved to Elected Officer-alignment with National and State), (6)  Recording Secretary

 Two-year term with option to serve two more years


(7)  Treasurer 


Non-elected Officer


One to three-year term, depending on how long current President is in office
(8)  Past President


Appointed Chairs:

One-year term with option to serve two more years


(1)  LAF Chair (moved from Elected Officer to Appointed Chair- alignment with State), (2)  Study and Interest Groups 
Chair (moved from Elected Officer to Appointed Chair), (3)  Newsletter Chair (moved from Elected Officer to Appointed 
Chair), (4)  Educational Equity Chair, 950  International Affairs Chair, (6)  Communications Chair(s) (Publicity and 
Webmaster)

Coupled with the changes above, creating the following Appointed Task Force Leaders would reduce the size of our Board from nineteen to fourteen . Re-classifying the positions below insures that the jobs be maintained but without the constraints of term limits:


Appointed Non-Board Task Force Leaders:

No term limits


(1)  Bylaws, (2)  Directory, (3)  Circulation, (4)  Children’s Plays
This restructuring achieves the goals stated above. We would appreciate your attendance at the Feb. 20 general meeting to vote on the proposed changes recommended by the Bylaws Committee. Thank you,

Bylaws Committee:  Maxine Borom, Arlene Maranville, Gerri Pinkerton, Carol Reynolds, Bobbi Richardson, Andrea Versaci
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Study and Interest Group Meetings for February 2013
If you’re interested in attending a meeting, contact the leader.
  Book Exchange I
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Leader:  Dottie Potochnik (399-3854) 

No regular meetings

Niskayuna Book Exchange

Leader:  Ellie Rowland (370-1958)


No regular meetings

Couples Gourmet
Leader:  Kay Stanczk (583-6904)

February 8, 2013, 7 pm
Theme:  Cooking Light/Eating Well
Co-Hostesses:  Barbara Piliere and
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Faith We;dpm
Diverse Topics
Leader:  Gail Karl  (393-7957)

No February meeting
Modern Literature
Co-Leaders:  Joan Amell (399-4709) and


Andrea Versaci (370-1450)
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February 11, 2013, 7:30 pm

Book:  One Country/One Book
Reviewer:  Ellie Rowland
Hostess:  Toni Walsh
Location:   113 Alexander Avenue, Scotia
Co-Hostess:  Barb McAvoy
Mah Jongg

Leader:  Robin Eddy (346-1683)

February 11, 2013, 1:30 pm
Hostess:  Ellie Rowland
Location:  1249 Sandra Lane, Niskayuna 

February 25, 2013, 1:30 pm
Hostess:  Robin Eddy
Location:  1222 Hempstead Road, Niskayuna
New members welcomed.


Quilting 

Leader:  Gerri  Pinkerton (346-4560
February 26, 2013, 7 p.m.

Program:  TBA
Hostess:  Pat Buczkowski
Location:  23 Haviland Drive, Scotia
Science Topics
Leader:  Winnie Balz (372-3663)

February 4, 2013, 7:30 pm

Program:  Zoonosis
Presenter:  Julie Burgess
Hostess:  Ellie Rowland

Location:  1249 Sandra Lane, Niskayuna

Scotia-Glenville, Burnt Hills Varied Interests

Co-Leaders:  Arlene Gollmer (399-2479) and

Toni Walsh (372-8764)
February 14, 2013, 1:00 pm

Program:  Homemade Theater--reading of plays
Planner:  Toni Walsh
Hostess: Carol Reynolds

Location:  609 Engleman Avenue, Scotia
Co-Hostess: Joan Amell

Serendipity

Leader:  Jennie Pennington (372-7503)

PROPOSED NEW STUDY & INTEREST GROUPS
You are welcome to any/all suggestion. Some ideas are

 Singles Gourmet for single members interested in cooking and gathering to share.

Art History for people who love studying painting.

Interested?  Contact Karen Huggins:

khuggins@aol.com
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Mark Your Calendar�
�
Wednesday, February 6


   Board Meeting:  6:45 pm


   Niskayuna Town Hall�
Wednesday, March 7


  Board Meeting:  6:45 pm


  Glenville Library�
�
Tuesday, February 5 & 12�  Arts & Crafts 1-3�  Bethesda House�
Wednesday, March 20


   General Meeting :  TBA


   SCCC--film, The Invisible War�
�
Wednesday, February 20


   General Meeting :  7 pm


   McChesney Room�
MARCH ISWOMEN’S HISTORY MONTH�
�
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Welcome to New Member:





ANITA PALEY


2879 Gibson Street,


Schenectady 12304


Phone: 390-0340


Email:  anita.paley@hotmail.com





In Memorium


Sondra Grady


AAUW Member from 1968-2012


To honor someone so important to our Branch , it would be appropriate to make a donation to the AAUW Educational Fund. To make such a donation you  may give money to a study group leader; if you do not belong to any group, you may forward a check to Carol Reynolds, our treasurer. We will make a donation from the Branch as a whole.





OUR NEW UPDATED WEBSITE


Misplaced your newsletter.  Want more information on State and National AAUW issues.


Need a suggestion for a good book to read.


Want to contact your legislator but don't know the address or phone number.


Find all your answers on our new and updated AAUW website 


http://schenectady-ny.aauw.net


Robin Eddy, Webmaster
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VISIONS





Schenectady Branch Newsletter AAUW


(published monthly except


January, July, August)





The deadline for newsletter items is the 


1st week of the month


 prior to publication.





Editor Linda Zuckerman


Circulation:  Reba Mehan 





Co-Presidents


Arlene Maranville and Bobbi Richardson





Webmaster





Robin Eddy


Find your AAUW answers on our updated website!


� HYPERLINK "http://schenectady-ny.aauw.net/" \t "_blank" �http://schenectady-ny.aauw.net/�





AAUW's Mission


AAUW Advances Equity for women through advocacy, education, philanthropy and research.


AAUW's Vision


AAUW will be a powerful advocate and visible leader in equity and education through research, philanthropy, and measurable change in critical areas impacting the lives of women and girls.


AAUW's Promise


By joining AAUW, you belong to a community that breaks through educational and educational barriers to so that all women have a fair chance.


In Principle and in Practice AAUW Values and seeks diverse membership.  There shall be no barriers to full participation in this organization on the basis of gender, race, creed, age, sexual orientation, national origin, disability or class.





AAUW


Schenectady Branch


C/O  Linda Zuckerman


1137 Fernwood Drive


Niskayuna, NY 12309
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